
 

              

 

 

 
 

             Your new Board is looking 

forward to a positive term of work-

ing together.  

             Our committees have been 

formed and the chairs are listed 

below: 

Activities:  Lanell Coons 

Architectural:  Nick Raptis 

Covenants:  Bernie Berk 

Finance:  John Morris  

Grounds:  Buck Tidwell  

Parliamentarians:   

             Richard Peavy 

             Nick Raptis 

Rules:  Gene Ewert 

Water/Sewer:  Ridley Nolan  

Welcome:  Elizabeth Carter 

                 Lin Ewert 

             We are extremely pleased 

with the progress made by the 

Covenant Committee. They have 

spent many hours in meeting with 

many more to come. 

             The Architectural Com-

mittee is burning the midnight oil 

getting permits in line and dealing 

with our owners on a one-to-one 

basis. 

             The Grounds Committee is 

making great progress trimming 

trees. 

             The Welcome Committee 

has visited several folks with 

packages and is keeping an ever-

watchful eye out for newcomers. 

             The Finance and Rules 

Committees are working together 

now to formulate new ideas. 

             Thanks to all volunteers! 

 

Tom Grice, PVC President 

President’s  

Corner 

 

                

Special Activities  

• July 15 at 8:00 to 9:30 a.m. 

Pavilion Breakfast:  eggs, 

bacon, sausage grits, toast, 

coffee, OJ, milk.  Donation:  

$3.50. 

• July 20 at 2 :00 p.m. Activity 

Meeting (All owners wel-

come and urged to come & 

participate.) 

• July 22—Yard Sale 8-2 at 

Pavilion.  Set up Fri. at 4:00. 

Weekly Events 

Monday     

Bridge-1:00-4:00 PM 

Men’s Poker-7:00-10:00 PM 

Women’s Bingo-American Le-

gion—6:00 PM 

Tuesday             

Crafts-10:00 AM 

Dice - 7:00 PM 

Hand & Foot-7:00 PM 

Wednesday 

Hand & Foot-1:00   

Movie Night-7:00 PM 

Thursday 

Bowling-10:00 AM-Yonah Bowl 

followed by lunch 

Friday 

Card Bingo-7:00 PM 

Sunday 

Poker Night -7:00 PM 
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             The Activities Committee 

(TAC) sponsors all group activi-

ties such a dinners, crafts, bowl-

ing, card games, Bible study, line 

dancing, fund raisers, etc.    One 

main goal of the committee is to 

raise money all season long for 

the betterment of Paradise Val-

ley Campground.  The group is 

comprised of volunteer owners, 

and we meet once a month on the 

3rd Thursday at 2PM in the Pavil-

ion.  We discuss and vote on 

monthly activities, determine 

events, fund raisers as well as 

brainstorm about what projects 

might benefit the campground.  

Our funds are raised from raffle 

sales, silent auctions, yard sales, 

pavilion breakfasts, cook outs, 

and private donations. 

 

             The campground has 

benefited greatly by your support 

of The Activities Committee.  

Listed below are the items ac-

complished/purchased in 2005: 

 

1.          Sears Large Storage Shed 

for storage of yard sale 

items 

2.          Landscaping of front and 

memory gardens 

3.          Flag with lights 

4.       Entrance sign restored 

      and painted 

5.       Freezer for kitchen 

6.        Bubba Grill 
 

 

(Cont’d on Page 2) 

 

Activities Committee 

Paradise Valley Campground 



             Lin and Gene Ewert do-

nated the colorful vinyl table and 

seat covers for our Pavilion Picnic 

area.  Bobbi Harden and Jack 

Pelt helped staple the covers in 

place.  They look great and we 

will all enjoy using them.  Thank 

you, team.   

             Nancy Morris, Roger 

Smith, Joan Moehring, and 

Marilyn Yankee surprised us last 

week woth an unplanned garden-

ing morning.  They got tired of 

low hanging branches and took it 

upon themselves to “clean yard.”  

Nancy was driving that tractor 

like a pro.  Great job! 

             Hopefully, you have all 

noticed the new furniture around 

the pool and patio deck.  We owe 

thanks to Jim and Stephanie 

Adair, Lanell Coons, Donna and 

Dwight Winburn, Bill Dotson, 

Gail Flynn, Sam Owens, Paul 

and Bonnie Merritt, Angelo and 

Jeanette Constantine, and Bernie 

Berk for picking up, unloading, 

unpacking, and assembling.  You 

all did an awesome job.   

             Please help us take care 

of our new furniture by lowering 

umbrellas when you leave the 

pool. 

             We also have two new 

owners, Diane and Lynn 

McWaters that have agreed t o 

keep an eye on the pool and 

watch the umbrellas daily and 

especially on stormy days. If you 

live near the pool and would like 

to help, please see them on Lot 72 

or Lanell Coons on Lot 264.  No-

tice there are six new owners in-

volved in this project.  It’s great 

to see them volunteering. 

             Thanks to John Morris 

and Buck Tidwell for installing 

the new microwave in the 

kitchen.  Great job! 

               This year TAC is off to a 

great start!  The list of purchases 

for 2006 includes: 
 

               1.          DVD/VHS play  

               2.          Special Event 

Sign 

             3.          Microwave 

             4.          Pool Furniture 

             5.          Card/Craft Table. 

 

Thanks 

             We had a yummy French 

Toast Breakfast this month 

cooked and served by our guys.  

They surprised us girls with set-

ups at each seat.  Hats off to Nick 

Coman, Sam Owens, Charlie 

Sundin, and Jerry Higgins in the 

kitchen; Tom Grice, Roger Smith, 

and Bill Maxwell, wait staff; and 

Bob Poling and Dick Mazourek 

for collecting money.  Charles 

Preslar won the 50/50. 

              

Activities Committee                                                  (Cont’d from Page 1)
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Announcements 
 

☺ There are several people re-

questing Mexican Train, Po-

keno, Pinochle, and Euchre.  

If you are interested in get-

ting these new games 

started, please sign up on the 

pad in the Pavilion. 

 

☺ We are trying to get enough 

dancers together to form a 

line and learn some new 

steps.  Bill Fort will be teach-

ing line dancing on Thursday 

at 10:30 AM in the Pavilion 

beginning on July 6.  Get 

some cardio and have some 

fun! 

 

☺ Bible Study is slated to begin 

July 19 at 10 AM in the Pa-

vilion.  Annette Boettger will 

be leading us.  We have a 

four-week Joyce Meyer series 

to look forward to as well as 

a tape from Sally ones about 

Simon, Jesus, and the Disci-

ples. 

 

☺ PVC Directories are ready 

and on sale now.  See Lanell 

Coons on Lot 264 and Bar-

bara Tidwell on Lot 16.  The 

cost is $6.00. 

 

 

Travel 
 

Annette and Carl Boettger just 

returned from a delightful week 

in South Carolina visiting 

Georgetown and Pawley’s Island.  

They are headed to Allentown 

and Hazelton, PA in July to visit 

family. 

 

Dick and Eleanor Mazourek 

spent an exciting week in the Do-

minican Republic.  They are now 

headed for Dollywood for a few 

days.  

 

Jane and Gary Rine have just 

returned from 15 glorious days in 

Hawaii. 

 

Gene and Amy Van Ormer just 

returned from a two-week cruise 

aboard the Holland America 

Cruise Line.  They will be spend-

ing July 4th in Branson, MO. 

 

Nick and Jan Coman will be 

away for a month visiting NC, 

OH, PA, and TN. 
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How to Plant  

Your Garden 
 

First you come to the garden 

alone, while the dew is still on 

the roses. . . 

 

Plant three rows of peas: 

• Peace of mind 

• Peace of heart 

• Peace of soul 

 

Plant four rows of squash: 

• Squash gossip 

• Squash indifference 

• Squash grumbling 

• Squash self-

ishness 

 

 

 

 

Plant four rows of lettuce: 

• Lettuce be faithful 

• Lettuce be kind 

• Lettuce be patient 

• Lettuce really love one an-

other 

 

No Garden is without turnips: 

• Turnip for meet-

ings 

• Turnip for service 

• Turnip to help 

one another 

 

To Conclude our garden we 

must have thyme: 

• Thyme for each other 

• Thyme for family 

• Thyme for friends 

 

Water freely with patience and 

cultivate with love.  There is 

much fruit in your garden be-

cause you reap what you sow. 

Special Thanks 

 
Thanks to all of you for the 

phone calls, cards, and words of 

encouragement when we lost 

Mama.  We espe-

cially appreciated 

the knock-out rose 

bushes you got for 

our garden and the 

memory garden.  

We feel blessed to 

have you as ex-

tended family. 

 

Barbara and Buck Tidwell 

 

 

 

Thanks to Anne Raptis, Stepha-

nie Adair, Mildred Pelt, Bar-

bara Mushlin, and Lanell Coons 

for copying and assembling the 

PVC Directories.  Your help was 

greatly appreciated. 

Recipe 
Paula Dean’s Corn Casserole 
 

1 can corn niblets  

1 can creamed corn 

1 box Jiffy Cornbread Mix 

1/2 Cup butter 

1 Cup sour cream 

 

Mix all ingredients together and pour in greased 9-

inch square casserole dish.  Bake about 40 minutes 

on 350-375 degrees.  Sprinkle with grated cheddar 

cheese and return to oven for 5 minutes.  Yum! 

Yum! 

 

Paula Dean, Lady And Sons Restaurant 

Savannah, Georgia 

Sympathy/Illness 
 

Our thoughts and prayers are with those of you who 

have had medical difficulties or surgeries to deal 

with.  The list includes:  Don Cannerday, Paul Mer-

ritt, Gil Bard, Ridley Nolan, Rod Gibson, and Randy 

Johnson. 

 

Condolences to Barbara and Buck Tidwell on the 

recent loss of her Mother.  Our heartfelt sympathy 

to you and the family. 

 
Casting all your care upon him, for he careth for you 

 

1 Peter 5:7 

 

 

              


